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Early Intervention Connections

Local Interagency Coordinating Coundl




Agenda –   Monday, 1/24/2022 1:00-3:00 PM via Zoom
· Introductions: In Attendance
Lisa Snyder-Include Me Preschool consultant, parent of child in EI birth-3, Amy Reed-Cumberland Perry, Jean Foley, Professional Co-Chair, CAIU Educational Consultant, Amanda Neidig- UCP Central PA, Family Support Services, parent of EI/IU graduates., Leslie Fick, TFEC Early Education Specialist, Mary Jane Fledderjohn, CAIU EC S/L dept., Shannon Baker, DPT UCP's Childhood and Ancillary Service's Manager, Jeanne Predmore, South Middleton School district, Early Ed Coordinator and TFEC, Early Ed Specialist, Diane Durham-Messner, CAHS, Susan Stare, UPMC Pinnacle, Kim Barbetta-UCP Family support, Alyson Borden, Shelly Candy-Child Care consultants- Early Learning Resource Center Region 9.  We do the Child Care Works (Subsidy program for parents to get affordable child care. and the Keystone STARS program under OCDEL), Amy Swartz- CP MH/IDD, Amanda Neidig, Whitney Martin, Dawn Clouse, Brittany Stroh, Mabel Koser, Jessica White-EI Program Supervisor -CAIU
· Review and Approval July meeting minutes- Approved by Amy Reed.
· Family story/Resource sharing
· Playground AAC Eagle project, Declan Fledderjohn/Mary Jane Fledderjohn
Declan surveyed parents of EI students for struggles on the playground. Yvonne taught him about the color-coded key. He created a communication board to be installed in Lower Paxton Twp. playgrounds. Mary Jane has goals to install additional signs in Cumberland County (Adventure Park). Signs were installed in October, along with QR codes with tutorials on how to use the boards. Mary Jane is looking at providing family trainings and free resource in the community & at public libraries. Some parks have multiple boards so children can use the closest one. The boards are identical. See Video Link for more information. Looking into who else might be interested, such as first 10 communities. Approximately $300/10 signs is what it cost for this project. 
· SICC Meeting Update
Lisa Snyder presented on P3D (Parents in partners with professional developments). The newest project is PDO (professional development organization), meeting with EI professionals at colleges- working with professors to give family input into classes, how we work with childcare, different activities, etc. Had a family share- Sue Bowers, Cumberland County talked about how she was involved with P3D.
· Child Find Share Out 
Parent workshops have started back up. Mary Jane & Jean presenting in person again for parents and pass out brochures. Virtual information shared about Mommy & Me groups at Shippensburg Library (Amy Reed)-provided EI contact information and brochures. Hoping to be back at Simpson Library in the spring. 

· Committee Discussions/Tasks
Recruitment and Networking– Amy Swartz/Gina Frederico (not present)
No new report. Suggestion to re-meet to discuss committee expectations
Events and Training– Jill Nelson
Community Events/Trainings/Workshops- We are still working 
to coordinate the training for families on adapting toys. Jean is working with IU staff, will

consider requesting presenters from other sources if needed. This was originally geared

 towards Christmas but applicable any time. Looking to have a new staff involved in Feb.
Children’s Social-Emotional Development—Amy Reed/Brittany Stough
Agency updates. Talked about referrals to Rapid Response team (over 3 and under 3) 
team has been very busy trying to support students in their childcare programs. PA Aim-
monthly lunch call ins, naptime series, topics related to social/emotional EI mental health. 
Brittany will share flyers. Amy & Brittany presenting on trauma training during naptime 
series. Lots of new therapists and staff, looking into more training. March 15th at 1:00 via 
zoom is the next meeting- email Amy Reed or Brittany Stough for more information or for 
the link to attend. Discussion of universal screening-Ages & Stages SEL version & patient 
health questionnaire, will be updating the community website. Looking to add a separate 
PD section on the website for easy access to training videos.
Provider Representative –Brittany Stough and Jamie Beck
No new report
Solutions Across Systems – TBD 
No new report.

·  Agenda items
· Family survey results-20/21 surveys- Amy Reed: did incentives to increase participation & meet OCDEL’s expectations (free eBook for completing plus a monthly drawing for 1 provider & family from each county to win a $25 Amazon gift card. This helped the return rate. Had 29% last year-met the expectation. Jill Nelson: Going to look at incentives for Dauphin County- did not quite meet 25% last time- going to send an email to families ahead of time. CAIU did an incentive with books, met the threshold. Also delivering electronically increases responses. Two survey webinars are coming.  
· Video about EIC- CAIU staff, Sarah Hancock, may be able to help us connect with a professional who works in video development. The video’s content would tell families about the EIC/LICC. More to come on this at the next meeting. No updates but Jean will check in with Sarah.
· Training ideas- No training topics chosen at this meeting. Will discuss at the next meeting in April.
· Resource ideas- Please send ideas for resource presentations at the April meeting to Jean Foley. Rapid Response update suggested- Jean will touch base with Irene Reedy to set this up. Diane Durham-Messner: Alexa Livelsberger, Outreach & Education Coordinator (Grief Specialist) from The Caring Place-could talk about Covid and its impacts- Understanding the Behavior of Grieving Children- validating everyone’s feelings. 
· Agency Roundtable/Discussions
Cumberland/Perry- new service coordinator- Laura Feather. EI Service Coordinator experience. 

CAIU- Capital Area Early Learning Center is open and Lemoyne has moved over. CAIU has started committees to look at ways to meet OCDEL’s expectations for a move towards a coaching model- class sizes continue to increase-no plans to close existing classrooms. 
Head Start- mandated to be vaccinated or you need an exemption. If you have neither you cannot work with CAHS. Goes into effect by the end of the month and might create shortages. Will go virtual a week in Feb. to sort out the details. Currently have several classrooms virtual due to covid. Providers need to be vaccinated to go in and see kids if they are from outside of CAHS. Head Start opened a new 3 yr. old classroom in Shippensburg. New covid vaccine mandates may impact staff numbers.
CMU- Rachel Clifton- supervisor role has been filled. Sheryl’s position has not been filled yet. Still seeing high amount of referrals in Dauphin. 

TFEC- early learning conference March 13-18 will be virtual. Ron Fergenson will be Keynote speaker. The Foundation for Enhancing Communities.

UCP Family Support- Reopening of evening respite this spring. Feb 24th AT presentation. Life course trainings date TBD. Reminder to send flyers or links of trainings to Amanda Neidig so she can continue to keep social media updated.
United Way- weekly meetings for school districts Alyson Bordon will give brochures, also looking at joint trainings for districts. Looking at behavioral trainings. Will be reaching out to the CAIU for assistance. CARA’s Kit training- Alyson can reach out to Jessica White or Terry Telep to coordinate. 

· Adjournment
______________________________________________________________________________________
Next EIC Meeting
4/25/2022- 6:00 – 8:00 PM 
Parent Co-Chair, Xiomara Marquez                                                Professional Co-Chair, Jean Foley

                                                              Xiomy14_16@hotmail.com


                      Capital Area Intermediate Unit Educational Consultant






       55 Miller St. 






       Enola, PA 17025
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       jfoley@caiu.org 
